
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       The Chimes   
      

Trinity United Methodist Church July 2018 

Grace and peace to you in the name of our Lord and savior Jesus Christ.  
 

Today is my first day back in the office with Joan Wheeler. She was Peace Church’s delegate to annual 
conference this year, so has spent the last several days in Madison attending worship services, 
presentations, and voting on legislation put before the conference. Annie Windstrup was the delegate for 
Trinity Church. I want to thank them for their dedication and service to the church these past few days. It 
is a big responsibility, so tell them thank you when you see them.  
 

When I arrived in the office, Joan had to tell me all the things she enjoyed and the highlights. The 
conference opened with a worship service where Bishop Modesto Mamani Achata, Bishop of the 
Evangelical Methodist Church in Bolivia, delivered an inspirational opening sermon. He spoke about the 
depersonalization he has seen in society, and the need to strive to have “real encounters” with other 
people and with God. He based his sermon on Genesis 32:30 when Jacob said, “I saw God face to face, 
and my soul was saved.”  
 

On Saturday Bishop Hee-Soo Jung gave his state of the church address. He talked about the recent plans 
put forth by our Council of Bishops and our Commission on the Way Forward. None of the plans call for a 
church split. The plan recommended by the majority of the Council of Bishops is the One Church Plan, 
which would remove all the restrictive language from the Book of Discipline regarding homosexuality and 
allow a “broad and inclusive approach to ministry” in every Conference around the globe. “Our elected 
delegation to the Special Session of the General Conference have committed to meeting with every board, 
agency, caucus, council, and committee to hear from them,” he said. The Bishop talked a lot about unity 
and the need for us to be “ONE in Christ” despite our disagreements over sexual ethics.  
 

In response to the Bishop’s address, I would like to share these words from Rev. Carolyn Moore, pastor of 
Mosaic UMC in Evans, GA and vice chairman of the Wesleyan Covenant Association board of directors. 
They appeared on her website www.theartofholiness.com. Rev. Moore says, “Let’s talk health … not just 
survival. Being unequivocal about our beliefs and values is simply good relational work. We must all decide 
in these days where our boundaries are; to have none is simply not Methodist. Nor is it healthy. This is the 
fundamental problem with the “one church” proposal. It may support survival, but… it isn’t healthy. I 
contend it isn’t even Methodist. My friends in Christ, sound theology is worth the fight. Setting clear 
values and making a firm statement about what they are does not mean giving up; it means we care.” 

http://www.wisconsinumc.org/index.php?option=com_acymailing&ctrl=url&subid=44422&urlid=11720&mailid=443
http://www.wisconsinumc.org/index.php?option=com_acymailing&ctrl=url&subid=44422&urlid=11720&mailid=443
http://www.wisconsinumc.org/index.php?option=com_acymailing&ctrl=url&subid=44422&urlid=11720&mailid=443
http://www.wisconsinumc.org/index.php?option=com_acymailing&ctrl=url&subid=44422&urlid=11720&mailid=443
http://www.wisconsinumc.org/index.php?option=com_acymailing&ctrl=url&subid=44422&urlid=11720&mailid=443


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Youth Ministry News 

Message from Pastor Wiley Continuedé.. 

w9DL{¢9w ¢h5!¸ΗΗ 

{ǳƳƳŜǊ /ŀƳǇ нлму ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ 

ǳǇ ǘƻ ƻƴŜ ǿŜŜƪ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǊǘ ŘŀǘŜ ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜŘ ŎŀƳǇ 

ŀǎ ƻǳǘƭƛƴŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōǊƻŎƘǳǊŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƻƴƭƛƴŜΗ 

²ŜōǎƛǘŜΥ ǿǿǿΦǿƛǳƳŎŀƳǇǎΦƻǊƎ 
 

IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ōŜ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ Ƴǳǎǘ ŀƭǎƻ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǇǊƻƻŦ ƻŦ 

ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŎŀƳǇ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭΣ ǎƻ ōŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ŀƭƭƻǿ ǎǳŦŦƛŎƛŜƴǘ  

ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴ 
 

There are family camps, Mother-daughter camps, grandparent–grandchild 
camps, and camps for adults with special needs. And remember that the  

Trinity camp fund pays 2/3’s of registration for youth and WI conference  

scholarships are available if needed. For more information or assistance,  

please contact Rosie Steinmetz  at 608-647-4247. 

I was unable to attend annual conference this year as I was attending a retreat as part of my class on 
Call and Vocation. It is an online class I have been taking from Northeastern Seminary of Roberts 
Wesleyan College. The retreat was held at a Roman Catholic retreat center on the shore of 
Canandaigua Lake, one of the finger lakes of North West New York state. It was a good experience 
and I had the opportunity to get to know some other great people who are pastors and chaplains. 
One is a pastor of the Free Methodist Church in Canada and serves a church in Regina, 
Saskatchewan. He flew out to NY…I wish I had! 
 

Until next time, have a wonderful summer and God bless you. 
 

Rev. Wiley Gladney 

Camping will be a key moment in your familyõs spiritual life, 

impacting decades to comeé.. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Missions Committee Highlights 

W¦[¸ aL{{Lhb Ch/¦{ L{ ¦bL¢95 

 a9¢Ih5L{¢ Ih{tL¢![{ aLbL{¢w¸

  
The July Mission focus and the July 
29th last Sunday offering for 
missions will support the work of 
the United Methodist Hospitals 
Ministry, Wisconsin Conference 
Advance #7630. 
  
The UMHM exists to provide 
pastoral care to United Methodist 
patients and their families who are 
hospitalized in Madison’s 
hospitals, including Unity Point 
Health-Meriter, St. Mary’s, UW 
Hospitals, American family 
Children’s Hospital, and upon 
request, the VA Hospital. 
  
¢ƘŜ wŜǾΦ !ƴƴ 9Φ {Ŏƻǘǘ serves as 
our UM Hospitals Ministry 
chaplain; she provides a 
connectional link between 
patients, their congregations, and 
pastors. Sometimes it is difficult 
for clergy from their church to visit 
patients, especially those 
hospitalized at a distance from 
their homes. Rev. Scott fills in for 
clergy unable to visit; she also 
visits United Methodists who have 
no relationship to a local 
congregation. 
  
Many of our own congregation 
have been served by this ministry. 
We greatly appreciate your 
prayers for this ministry, as well as 
your financial support. 

By asking you to support Trinity MissionsΩ Projects, we also ask that you first consider your support of the 
general fund, which is what keeps our church doors open. Then please prayerfully consider your support  

of this monthΩs Mission Focus. Thank you. 
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Ron & Rosie Steinmetz 7/9 
Paul & Louise Murphey 7/9 
Russ & Barb Shannon 7/12 
Gary & Corrina Mott 7/12 
Lester & Nancy Studnicka 7/24 
John & Christine Storer 7/25 
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Dick Marshall 7/3 
Ellie Ann Otto 7/5 
Harvey Bastian 7/7 
Chasidy Weber 7/8 
Louise Murphey 7/9 
Gene Wanless 7/12 
Mark McCollum 7/19 
Taylor Killoy  7/19 
Brandon McCollum 7/20 
Cal Wise 7/22 
Zack Brewer 7/26 

Celebrations and Moreé.. 

6/16/18 

 
Dear Pastor Wiley and the Trinity Church Familyé. 
 

Thank you all ever so much for all your prayers and 
good thoughts that you have floated Momõs way.  
 

It means so much to her; and to her family, too! 
Also, thank you so much for all the visits, flowers, 
cookies and all of that! 
 

And last, but not least, the Bible Study Group that 
has relocated their meeting location to Pine Valley so 
she can continue to be a part of it all! 

 
All pure blessings!!!  
 

Love and Wildflowers,  
Laurie Stephens Vance (Beata Elliottõs daughter) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Points of Interest 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Memorial Ministry Corner 

нлму ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ ¦a/ ά²ƛǎƘ [ƛǎǘΦέ  It’s that time of the year, once again, when Memorial Ministry asks for 
your help reviewing our church “wish list” for additions, deletions, and prioritizations.  Contained 
within this issue of the Chimes, you will find our current “wish list.”  Items that have been completed 
by Memorial Ministry and/or the Trustees have been deleted from the list.  Items that remain have 
been carried over from previous lists and/or “In Progress.”  You may contact Memorial Ministry Chair 
Paul Murphey in several ways with your suggestions:  call (647-6439), e-mail (pmurphey@mwt.net), 
or simply drop (or mail to the church office) a note in our Memorial Ministry mailbox.  Please provide 
your suggestions by {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ !ǳƎǳǎǘ рΣ нлму, as Memorial Ministry will be updating our 2018 “Wish 
List” at its regular quarterly meeting on Tuesday, August 14, 2018. 

ñAsk, and it shall be given you; seek, and ye shall find; knock, and it shall 
be opened unto you.ò  - - Matthew 7:7 

  
 

 
  

.ŀŎƪƎǊƻǳƴŘΦ  The Trinity United Methodist Church Memorial Ministry prioritized (February 14, 2017) 
the church’s current “wish list” as follows and will seek memorial and honor gifts to complete (with 
Trustee assistance) these programs, projects, services, and causes.  A “Top Ten” list of priorities now 
appears with additional items in random order.  Items listed are medium- and long-range needs and 
will not generally be short-term, emergency needs. 
  
!ŘŘƛƴƎκ5ŜƭŜǘƛƴƎ LǘŜƳǎΦ  Memorial Ministry requires individuals and/or committees to contact 
Memorial Ministry Chair Paul Murphey at pmurphey@mwt.net, 647.6439, or a written note placed 
within the Memorial Ministry’s mailbox at any time during the calendar year, for item additions or 
deletions.  This requirement is in place in order for Memorial Ministry to maintain an accurate “wish 
list” for the church.  
  
CǳƴŘƛƴƎ ŀƴ LǘŜƳΦ  Memorial Ministry seeks capital (memorial and honor gifts) in order to complete 
items from the list.  While all financial support checks should be made payable to ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ 
aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ, please notate the check for a specific “wish list” item or the generic “Memorial 
Ministry Wish List.”  Memorial Ministry, based on its list prioritization, will use all generic notated gifts 
according to the Ministry’s tƻƭƛŎƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ tǊƻŎŜŘǳǊŜǎ handbook.  Specific questions regarding gifts 
should be directed to the Memorial Ministry Chair using any of the above contact methods (see 
!ŘŘƛƴƎκ5ŜƭŜǘƛƴƎ LǘŜƳǎ).        

a9ahwL![ aLbL{¢w¸ ά²L{Iέ [L{¢ 

mailto:pmurphey@mwt.net
mailto:pmurphey@mwt.net


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Memorial Ministry ñWishò List 

ά¢ƻǇ ¢Ŝƴέ [ƛǎǘ ƻŦ tǊƛƻǊƛǘƛȊŜŘ ά²ƛǎƘ [ƛǎǘέ LǘŜƳǎ 

  
1. Install a working speaker in the Sunday school room (across from library). 

2. Install signage within parking lot to direct people for parking, entering building, etc. 

3. Install updated signage on main floor, second floor, and within basement to direct people to 
various locations.  

4. Purchase a second, new 100-cup coffee urn for Schmitt Hall kitchen. 

5. Add a large, round table (Preschool Classroom).   

6. Investigate repair of/restart the church tower carillon.   

________________________________________ 

мΦ twhDw!a{ 

aǳǎƛŎ 

Å Purchase needed equipment for music program (children, youth, and adults). 

Å Provide financing for musical directors to purchase music. 

Å Other 

tŀǎǘƻǊŀƭ ϧ /ƘǳǊŎƘ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜǎ 

Å Provide funding to reorganize and reactivate a caring ministries program. 

Å Provide funding for Memorial Ministry to develop a marketing brochure and 
campaign for Trinity memorial and honor gifts. 

Å Provide funding for the pastoral Love Fund ministry program. 

Å Other 

________________________________________ 

нΦ twhW9/¢{ όC!/L[L¢L9{ύ 
.ŀǎŜƳŜƴǘ 

Å Install a pedestal sink & replace faucets (women’s restroom). 

Å Redecorate/repaint walls & install window treatments (Schmitt Hall). 

Å Replace drinking fountain (Schmitt Hall). 

Å Replace lighting (Schmitt Hall kitchen).   

Å Replace or cover the current floor (Schmitt Hall and Schmitt Hall kitchen). 

Å Investigate air conditioning or other air movement systems (Schmitt Hall). 

Å Investigate/Repair continuing floor leakage on West side of Schmitt Hall.        

Å Investigate/Repair continuing floor leakage on North wall of Schmitt Hall 
kitchen.      

Å Investigate/Repair/Refinish stage floor in Schmitt Hall. 

Å Other 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

aŀƛƴ CƭƻƻǊ 

  

¶ Purchase a commercial grade vacuum cleaner and lightweight carpet sweeper.  

¶ Replace area carpet (Preschool Classroom). 

¶ Remove cupboards & refinish wall (Nursery). 

¶ Refurbish cupboard doors, hardware, & handles (Library). 

¶ Continue to upgrade Sunday school program room furnishings and supplies. 

¶ Purchase energy-efficient, quieter window air conditioners (offices, classrooms, & library).            

¶ Replace/Upgrade stool, sink, & plumbing in girls’ restroom (main floor). 

¶ Other 

  
{ŜŎƻƴŘ CƭƻƻǊ 

  

¶ Purchase new curtains (classrooms). 

¶ Carpet East hallway. 

¶ Continue to repaint walls (as needed) & strip/wax tile floors (classrooms). 

¶ Refinish all wood floors (classrooms, youth room, & balcony). 

¶ Other 

  
9ȄǘŜǊƛƻǊ DǊƻǳƴŘǎ ό/ƘǳǊŎƘ ϧ tŀǊǎƻƴŀƎŜύ 

  

¶ Add spotlight to southwest lot corner sign. 

¶ Build East entrance (architecturally accurate) awning or modified portico. 

¶ Renovate church/parsonage ground landscaping. 

¶ Purchase an outside picnic table. 

¶ Repave/Repair East parking lot “sink holes” & depressions for safety reasons.   

¶ Reline East parking lot for parking spaces. 

¶ Investigate repair (or removal) of East entrance sidewalk.   

¶ Other 

________________________________________ 

оΦ {9w±L/9{  

¶ Other 

________________________________________ 

                                                                       пΦ /!¦{9{ 
  

¶ Seek capital to fund the Trinity United Methodist Church scholarship account.  bƻǘŜΥ  
Memorial Ministry reserves the right to keep this cause as a high priority regardless of its 
overall ranking.   

¶ Other 

Memorial Ministry ñWishò List Continuedé. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Helping The Ones We Loveéé 

         5ƻƴΩǘ [Ŝǘ hǳǊ 

      Iha9.h¦b5 a9a.9w{ 

                        CŜŜƭ 

                     ChwDh¢¢9b 

10 Gift Ideas For The Homebound 

9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŜƴƧƻȅǎ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ŀ ƎƛŦǘΦ 

Isn’t it part of our nature that we enjoy gifts? Don’t we like to be recognized for our achievements? 
Since we were children, we’ve given gold stars, stickers, trophies, awards, medals, ribbons, 
certificates of merit and the like. And when we receive things like this, it brings us a little joy? Right? 
 

That feeling doesn’t change. That’s why, when we can occasionally send or take a little gift to a 
homebound person, it is a joy-giving moment. Perhaps the best or most appropriate opportunity is a 
person’s birthday. Perhaps Christmas. But whatever the occasion, people, even homebound people 
like to get something special. It signifies that people are thinking about them. 
 

So here are some ideas in no particular order. The hope is that  these ideas will inspire even other 
possibilities for the gift of giving for our homebound members. 

1. ! ŎƻŦŦŜŜ ǘŀōƭŜ ōƻƻƪ – this book could be a photo book of the city or state  you live in, or 
perhaps where the recipient grew up. 

2. aŀƎŀȊƛƴŜ ǎǳōǎŎǊƛǇǘƛƻƴ – find a magazine that fits their interests or a favorite among 
elderly, the National Geographic. A subscription will provide something to look forward to 
each month. 

3. WƛƎǎŀǿ ǇǳȊȊƭŜ ƻǊ ǇǳȊȊƭŜ ōƻƻƪ – puzzles that brightly colored and not too complex; and 
consider large print for puzzle books, like word searches, crosswords or sudoku. 

4. .ƻƻƪǎ – many bookstores have large selections of large-print editions to choose from; or 
perhaps check out our local library for other possibilities for the recipient. 

5. /ŀŘŘƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ ōŜŘǎƛŘŜΣ ŎƘŀƛǊ ƻǊ ǿŀƭƪŜǊǎ – caddies have multiple pockets where regularly used 
items that can be kept for easy access. Perfect place for remote controls, keys and glasses. 

6. 5±5ǎ – if the homebound recipient is comfortable using electronics, there are many topics  
such as nature, documentaries, historical events and movies to consider. 

7. /ǊŀŦǘ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻōōȅ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭǎ – giving a basket filled with supplies for their favorite crafts and 
hobbies, such as scrapbooking, painting, drawing, knitting, crocheting, etc. 

8. 9ƭŜŎǘǊƻƴƛŎ ǇƘƻǘƻ ŦǊŀƳŜ – like any other 5x7 photo frame that might sit on a dresser, these 
frames can be loaded with lots  of family and friends photo to be enjoyed continuously. 

9. .ƻǳǉǳŜǘ ƻŦ ǎŜŀǎƻƴŀƭ ŦƭƻǿŜǊǎ – bright colored flowers are a joy to receive anytime, and lifts 
spirits for everyone. 

10. ¢ƛƳŜ – even though this gift is listed last it is the most precious gift you can give someone, 
and it doesn’t cost a penny.  Make a “gift promise” to spend a minimum amount of time 
with a homebound person each week or month. This gives them something to look forward 
to, as it can be lonely and isolating for an individual, and your regular visits will make a 
difference! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June Committee Notes by Jerry Bower 

Last Word J  CHECK IT OUT!! 
TrinityΩs website is always up to date with church 
events, announcements, worship bulletins, 
monthly newsletters, and recently added 
informational pages.  To receive a monthly email 
notification, call the office or email us, with your 
email address and your name will be added to our 
distribution. 

www.trinity.umchurchrc.org  
trinityumc@mwt.net 

DEADLINE REMINDERS 
Weekly bulletin postings is every Thursday by noon, keep in mind space is very limited.  Deadline for the next 

CHIMES newsletter is Wednesday, July 18th by noon, keep in mind that not only layout space is limited, there is 
also a significant postage increase for exceeding the maximum 12-page publication. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE:  This was the only administrative committee that met during June.   

 Jerry opened the meeting with a prayer.  

 We reviewed the accounts through the end of May.  Thanks to $7,500 transferred from the 

Capital Improvement Fund, all of Trinity’s bills were paid through the end of May.  There was a 

balance of about $1,000.00 in the General Fund.  We also looked at the balances in the Pastor’s Love 

Fund, the Trinity and Peace Youth Account, and the Senior MYF account (which is the Camp Funding 

account).  All had positive balances and the Camp Fund will get a boost from the Ice Cream Social on 

27 June.   

 We briefly discussed how the use of the new giving envelopes was going.  The counters and 

Kathy have worked out most of the “bugs.”  It would be most helpful if everyone would place their 

check in an envelope.  If a check is not in an envelope, the counters have to fill out an envelope to 

create a record of the contribution.  So, please use an envelope for all contributions!  Thanks.  

  

NEXT MEETING:  3 OCTOBER 2018 AT 6:00 PM. IN THE LIBRARY.  

http://www.trinity.umchurchrc.org/
mailto:trinityumc@mwt.net


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JULY  MINISTRY  2018 

/ƘǳǊŎƘ hŦŦƛŎŜ IƻǳǊǎ 

фŀƳ ς bƻƻƴ 

aƻƴŘŀȅ ǘƘǊǳ CǊƛŘŀȅ 

ϝϝ /[h{95 W¦[¸ п
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Trinity United Methodist Church  
400 East Seminary Street 
Richland Center, WI 53581 

                          

Trinity United Methodist Church 

Sunday Worship: 9:30 a.m. 

Pastor: Wiley Gladney 

Pastor's Cell Phone: 1-920-509-2630 

Pastorôs email: revgladney@gmail.com 

Pastor's Office Hours: Thursday 9-12 PM and by appointment M - F 

Saturday: Pastorôs day off 

Youth Leader: Heather Gladney  

Minister of Pastoral Care: Tricia Holley  

Trinity Church Office 

Hours: Monday ï Friday, 9 - noon 

Trinity UMC Office: (608) 647-3203 

Trinityôs email: trinityumc@mwt.net 

Websites: www.umchurchrc.org & www.trinity.umchurchrc.org  
Administrative Assistant: Pat Leonard 

Treasurer/Financial Secretary: Kathy Richardson 

Custodian: Bill Twining 

http://www.umchurchrc.org/
http://www.trinity.umchurchrc.org/

